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Broughton Primary School: 25.03.2024 
 

 

Dear Parents/Carers  

Our final newsletter for spring term… 

Strive for Five winners: 
Well done to last week’s winners which was our Year 1 class, with 100% of the class reading 

five times during the week. Fantastic! 

Easter Fayre plans: 
The KABS Easter Fayre will take place tomorrow afternoon from 3-4pm. Due to this, our 
school day will finish at 3pm so please can all children be collected at this slightly earlier 
time. We are hoping to hold the Easter Fayre outside on our MUGA (weather permitting) – 
the entrance point for the Fayre will be the side gate (the usual entrance point for Nursery 
and Reception children). In the case of bad weather, we will bring it indoors and the entrance 
point will be the front red door (usual entrance point for children in Year 2-Year 6). The 
entrance fee is £1 per adult (children are free), which includes a hot drink and a biscuit. 
Children in Early Years and Key-Stage 1 will need to attend the Fayre with an adult, but 
pupils in Key-Stage 2 are able to attend by themselves if they wish.   
Children in Nursery and Reception are invited to make an Easter bonnet, and we have 
planned in an Easter parade to show case their amazing creations at the Fayre. Children in 
Year 1 – Year 6 can decorate an egg with any theme. The bonnets/eggs will be judged 
throughout the school day and all winners will be announced at the Fayre. All bonnets/eggs 
can be brought into school tomorrow morning and will be collected by your child’s class 
teacher. 
We are looking forward to seeing you there.  
 
Outstanding school lunch money: 
Unfortunately, we currently have nearly £900 in outstanding lunch money, which has a 
significant impact on the school finances. Please can school lunches be paid for a week in 
advance in order to reduce the outstanding total. We understand that some schools use a 
payment system which requires meals to be ordered and paid for in advance, which is a 
system that we have consciously avoided as it offers no flexibility in payments, however we 
may end up in a position where we have no other choice but to explore this option.   
 
Easter Service in Christ Church: 
I can confirm the Easter service will take place in Christ Church on Thursday at 9.30pm. 
We look forward to seeing you all there. 
 

Wk 18/03/2024   

 Attendance Unauthorised 

Catbells 98.57% 1.43% 

Haystacks 100.0% 0.0% 

Barrow 94.74% 2.11% 

Dodd 100.0% 0.0% 

Blencathra 96.56% 0.31% 

Skiddaw 91.3% 1.74% 

   

Friday 22/03/2024 

 Golden Sweatshirt 

Reception Sienna Stewart 

Year 1 Lucas Smith 

Year 2 Joey McCrossan 

Year 3 Noah Dawes 

Year 4 Penny Anderson 

Year 5 Madeleine Whelan 

Year 6 Lola Fowler 
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We’d like to take this opportunity to wish you all a very happy, safe and relaxing Easter 
break. We will see you all on Monday 15th April for the beginning of Summer term 1! 
 
Dates for your diary Spring 2: 
Please note that dates for various events will be added to this list throughout the term and so 
please check dates weekly to keep up to date. 

• Tuesday 26th March 3-4pm: KABS Easter Fayre 

• Wednesday 27th March 3.30pm AND 5pm meetings: Phonics Screening parent info 
meetings 

• Thursday 28th March 9.30am – Easter Service in Christ Church 

• Thursday 28th March – Break up for the Easter holidays 

• Return to school on Monday 15th April for Summer term 1 

• Monday 15th April 5pm: Year 2 Bassenfell parent/carer info meeting in Year 2 
classroom 

 

Kind regards,  

 

Mrs A Bewsher – Headteacher  


